
From: Richard Holmes 
To: Norm Hahn 
Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2020, 09:20:01 AM CST 
Subject: 69 tour in Gia Vuc website- Dick HOLMES 
 
Norm, 
 
Here’s what is in the Gia Vuc SF camp’s website that I did for the fellow who did it.  This is what I sent him about our 69 
tour.   In photos that’s me sighting level, Cheek Cataldo with level rod, me with kid, at beer party and burning shitters.  I 
will send later what was in the Gia Vuc site on the 70 detachment to work on SF airstrips.   
 
Dick 
 









 
 
 
 
 
On Jan 18, 2020, at 6:01 PM, Norm Hahn wrote: 
 
Hi Dick, 
 
Thanks for this email.  I'll copy and paste most of it into your database. 
 
If you don't mind, email me the info about the SF site and I can add it easier that way. 
 
Go on the website and log in.  Is that the same Jacobs you are talking about?  I have almost nothing on 
him.  Never met him.  Can you contact his and get a copy of  the logbook  he has and I will put it on the 
website.  Depending on what he has, I'll award him some years alumni group membership. 
 
Thanks, Norm 
 
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: Richard Holmes  
To: Norm Hahn  
Cc: Roswell A. Harris ; Al 62 Harris  
Sent: Friday, January 17, 2020, 01:13:51 PM CST 
Subject: Re: A special email about the 2020 reunion 
 
Norm, 
 
I looked in the 69 cruise book for a Roswell or Al Harris but did not find anything.  Thought I might remember their faces.   
 



If Buford is the detachment at The Rockpile, Camp Carroll, Cam Lo etc areas I think I sent you photos that I had taken in 
1969.  Chief Jacobs, who you may know became the “head” enlisted Seabee, kept a log.  I actually got a call years ago 
from the family of the fellow who burned to death at The Rockpile in an accident involving gas fumes.  You may remember 
that.  I contacted Chief Jacobs who was living in Florida and he had it all written down in his log book.  If he’s still around, 
a copy of that log book would be good to have.   
 
A friend of mine in England is a member of a Vietnam reenactment group.  They are real serious about it.  They are on 
Facebook at Rolling Thunder, The Vietnam Experience.  Anyway, this friend did a website on Special Forces at Gia Vuc 
camp.  He added other camps that included one I was at called Ha Thanh, A104.  He asked me to write up my 
experiences at the camp.  There about 10 of us Seabees that worked on SF camp airstrips during MCB62’s 1970 
deployment.  You can print screen what I wrote and also the photos.  The web site is Gia Vuc.  Look for Ha thanh in the 
top bar and side bar.  If you had rather, I can email you what I had added.   
 
I won’t be going to the reunion.  Did go to one time years ago at Fayetteville, NC.  I live close by.   
 
Thanks for all the work you do which I know is a lot.   
 
Dick Holmes 
Raleigh, NC 
 
 
 
 
 


